ST BERNADETTE CHURCH

INSTRUCTIONS FOR LECTORS
● Please, arrive at the church twenty minutes before the beginning of Mass.  After signing in and checking to see if everything is in place, we encourage you to go to one of the doors and greet the parishioners as they arrive. All Ministers will pray together before Mass begins, usually after the first set of bells.

● Please, check in to see if help is needed even if you are not scheduled for that particular Mass. 
● The microphone is pre-set, there is no need to adjust.
● Lectors should be those who have a gift for proclaiming the Word of God.

     *Read and pray over the scripture readings sometime during the week.

     *Reflect on the Word’s application to your life.

     *Have some understanding of the context of the reading.

     *Proclaim the Word with a sincerity and conviction that comes from faith.

     *Read clearly and audibly, neither too fast nor too slow. “Pausing at commas” is a good rule.
     *Draw attention to Christ present in the Word, not to yourself.
● The Lectionary will be placed on the Ambo before Mass begins–be sure it is open to the proper place 
    prior to Mass.
 ● If the deacon is present, he shall carry in the Book of the Gospels and the lector does not participate 
    in the entrance procession. However, if the deacon is absent the lector will take his place, carrying in 
    the Book of the Gospels. In the event that the deacon is absent, and the lector is physically unable to 
    carry the Book of the Gospels, it may be placed on the altar prior to the beginning of Mass.

● If the lector carries the Book of the Gospels, upon reaching the altar, he/she should pause, bowing 
    head slightly without lowering the Book of the Gospels.  Then the lector may proceed to place the 
    Book on the altar. Then the lector should meet the 
    priest in front of the altar and genuflect to the tabernacle before taking his/her seat.  The lector is   free to sit wherever he/she wishes in the congregation.
● After the opening prayer, come forward, bow to the altar, and then go up to the ambo. Begin by 
   saying “A reading from... ” After the first reading, pause briefly (count of three perhaps) before 

   saying “The WORD of the Lord”, then be seated while the choir sings the Responsorial Psalm. When 
   the choir completes the singing, return to the Ambo for the second reading.  
● At the end of the readings, DO NOT pick up the Lectionary to proclaim, “The Word of the Lord.” 
   Put the emphasis on “WORD.”  Place the Lectionary on the stand behind you. The Book of the 
   Gospels will be placed on the side of the Lectionary.  Bow to the altar and return to your seat.
╬ With the proper preparations you will do a great job and God's Word will become alive in the 
   hearts of our parishioners. God will bless you for being his herald. 
It is your responsibility to get a replacement for Mass to which you have been assigned and cannot attend. 
Thank you for being a lector!                                                                        Revised: 1/10/18
